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Replacement of the cement barriers at the Ashburn Drive and Claremont Road gates will cause temporary traffic

changes next month to allow the work to proceed overnight.

On Oct. 3, the Ashburn Drive gate will close at its normal time of 5:30 p.m. for construction. It is expected to

re-open at 6:30 a.m. Oct. 4.

Due to guard rail construction, Oct. 4 the Claremont Road gate will close at 5:30 p.m. and all traffic must
enter/exit the post using the Ashburn Drive gate, which will remain open all night. Visitors will be processed at
the Ashburn guard booth and the road will also be open for truck traffic. The Claremont Road Pedestrian gate
will remain open. The gate will re-open at approximately 6:30 a.m. on Oct. 5. There may be noise during the

overnight hours due to the construction.

In observance of the holiday weekend, the Ashburn Drive gate will have modified hours this weekend. The gate

will be open for normal operations Oct. 7, but will be closed Oct. 8-9.

Pedestrians may call (717) 245-4115 (Police Desk), and a police patrol will respond to open the gate for entry

and exit.
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